 
October 28, 2009
W. Randy Smith
Vice Provost

Office of Academic Affairs

203 Bricker Hall, 190 N. Oval Mall
CAMPUS

Dear Randy:

The Arts and Sciences Committee on Curriculum and Instruction (CCI) unanimously approved a proposal for the institution of a Pre-Major for the International Studies Major on October 2, 2009.  The main contact for this proposal is the Director of the International Studies Program, Anthony Mughan (mughan.1@osu.edu). Prior to CCI this proposal was approved by Rebecca Harvey, CCI Chair, and Executive Associate Dean Terry Gustafson, Vice Chair, of CCI. Please see transmittal history minutes at end of this proposal for details. 
The attached cover letter clearly outlines the rationale for instituting a pre-major for International Studies (IS) majors (104 language proficiency with a C- or better grade.) When considering this proposal, the CCI noted that such pre-majors are common in the College of Social and Behavioral Sciences, to which International Studies is most closely connected. The external review of the International Studies major recommended the institution of a pre-major. Also, the creation of a pre-major for International Studies is a follow-up to the annual assessment plan designed by Professor Mughan for the major. As such, the effectiveness of the pre-major on student learning outcomes will be monitored and the data will be fed back into the major’s future assessment reporting for the purposes of improved student learning.
In response to feedback at CCI, the Curriculum and Assessment Office investigated the possible use of SIS technology in addition to advising to help enforce the pre-major requirements. Unlike other majors with pre-majors, such as those in Engineering, International Studies does not have a common gateway course in which the pre-major requirements can be stated as pre requisites for entry into the course and hence the program. In addition, the Director felt that students should be allowed to take other IS coursework concurrently with the language sequences in order to complete the degree in a timely manner with maximum flexibility. It would not be reasonable to expect students to wait until their fifth term to begin with lower-level course work in the major; enrollments could also be negatively affected. 
For the reasons above, in consultation with the Professor Mughan and Mary Ellen Jenkins, Assistant Executive Dean for Arts and Sciences Advising, it was agreed that the proposal to institute a pre-major could go forward with the following standard characteristics: A pre-major code would be created and upon inquiry or declaration of the pre-major, students would be advised of the pre-major requirements. While students can complete other IS course work, their pre-major code would not change to a major code until the appropriate course requirements were satisfied, and until the required advising session with the Director was attended. 
CCI felt that this programmatic change would help to add structure to this large major in a way that will be of great benefit to students as they progress through the major, and was impressed with the way the program was incorporating this component of program development into their assessment plan for the major.


Please let me know if I can be of further assistance as CAA considers this proposal.

Sincerely,

Kathleen M. Hallihan

Director, Curriculum and Assessment

c: Randy Smith

    Melissa Soave

    Terry Gustafson
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